
COLCHESTER SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 
Board of Education Meeting, Special Meeting        Tuesday, March 9, 2021 
Remote Meeting          4:30 p.m.  

 
MINUTES 

(Executive Session) 
 
The Colchester Board of Education held a Special Board Meeting on Tuesday, March 9, 2021. Governor 
Scott signed H.681 into law in March of 2020, making temporary changes to Vermont’s Open Meeting 
Law. Part of those changes allow school districts to hold school board meetings remotely with no 
designated meeting location. Those in attendance of the remote meeting were: Board Directors: Craig 
Kieny, Nic Longo, Laurie Kigonya and Ben Yousey-Hindes; Superintendent Amy Minor; Colchester 
Education Association Representative Rick Martin; and Piertro Lynn from Lynn, Lynn, Blackman & 
Manitsky, P.C. 
 
I. Call Meeting to Order   

 
Board Vice Chair Craig Kieny called the meeting to order at 4:43 p.m.   

 
II. Executive Session to Discuss Labor Relations Agreement  

with Teachers and Support Staff        Action  
 

Director Longo moved to enter executive session to discuss a labor relations agreement with 
teachers and support staff.  The motion passed unanimously, 4-0. 

 
III. Adjournment 
 

Director Longo moved to exit executive session and adjourn at 5:26 p.m. The motion passed 
unanimously, 4-0. 
 

 
 

Recorder:       Board Clerk: 
 
 
 

              
Meghan Baule       Lindsey Cox 
Recording Secretary      Board Clerk 
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